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Rev. Economos Apostolos Hill 

Pastoral Assistant Alexander Eliades 

Rev. Deacon John Thrasher  

 

Office Hours:  

Monday–Thursday, 9:00am–3:00pm  

 

Sunday Worship  

Cathedral  

8:00am Orthros  

9:30am Divine Liturgy  

 

Desert Springs Staff  

Rev. Apostolos Hill, 

Theological Advisor/Editor-In-Chief  

Kristen Vasilarakos, Layout/Composition  

602-332-8809, kvasilarakos@cox.net 

 

Desert Springs Deadline  

The 25th of each month  

 

Sunday Bulletin Deadline  

Wednesdays, 12 noon  

 

Church Office Email Addresses  

Rev. Apostolos Hill 

htpriest@holytrinityphx.org  

papoulihill@gmail.com 

 

Pastoral Assistant Alexander Eliades 

aelides@holytrinityphx.org 

  

Diana Camacho, Office Manager 

AdminAssist@holytrinityphx.org 

 

Church Front Desk 

htfrontoffice@holytrinityphx.org 

 

Church Caretakers 

Terry, Paul, and Dimitri Valonis 

 

Holy Trinity Bookstore 

info@stnectariosphx.org 

 

2019 Parish Council Members  

Jim Manelis—President 

Paul Katsenes—Vice President 

Connie Contes—Treasurer 

Dina Anagnopoulos—Assistant Treasurer 

Andy Fourlis—Secretary 

Charlie De Moss, Sandy Meris, 

Socrates Papadopoulos, 

Adam Venetis 

 

Holy Trinity Cathedral Website 

www.holytrinityphx.org — NEW! 

 

Metropolis of San Francisco Website 

www.SanFran.goarch.org 

 

Archdiocese Website 

www.goarch.org 

Organization Contacts  
 

• AHEPA — Costa Tzavaras: tbirdchachi@gmail.com 

• All Saints Camp — Evan Tsagaris: etsagaris89@gmail.com 

• Altar Servers — Deacon John Thrasher, David Haag, Chris 

 Francis: thrasheraz@cox.net, davidmhaag@yahoo.com, 

 battersbox7@yahoo.com 

• Bible Study — Father Apostolos Hill: papoulihill@gmail.com  

• Bookstore — Rita Papaspyrou: rzakher@gmail.com 

• Byzantine Choir — George Duvall: phxchantor@cox.net 

• Choir — Terri Alexon: htphxmusicdirector@gmail.com 

• Dance — Niko Panagiotakopoulos: npanos01@yahoo.com 

• Daughters of Penelope — Angie Lambrou: 

angie.lambrou@cox.net 

• Desert Diamonds (50+) — Julie Karoutas: 

juliekaroutas@gmail.com 

• Epistle Readers — Presvytera Denise Hill: 

denkevhill83@gmail.com 

• Family Wellness — Lindsay Vardalos, Leah Venetis  

• Feed Those in Need — Christine Stamatis: cstamatis@cox.net 

• Greek Festival — Nick Kretsedemas, Angelo Pestrivas: 

niko.37@cox.net 

• Greek School — Irene Mackos: eirinie@gmail.com  

• Hellenic Museum — Bessie Hotis: call 602-953-1913 

• Holy Trinity Academy Parochial School — Juli Pritsos:  

 julipritsos@holytrinityacademyphx.org 

• HOPE & JOY — Nikki Forman: ntheo426@hotmail.com 

• Little Lambs — Angela Scopelianos: angelagarozzo@gmail.com 

• Maintenance — Peter Bilitsis, Ted Fourlis: 

htcmaintenance1973@gmail.com 

• Myrrhbearers — Stacey Beaty, Kathy Choukalas Tropea: 

tropea5@q.com 

• Narthex Outreach — Kristen Vasilarakos: kvasilarakos@cox.net 

• OPA —  Paulina Watson, Dianna Scaccia: 

paulinawatson25@gmail.com, discaccia@gmail.com 

• Parish Council — Jim Manelis: jmanelis@aol.com 

• Philoptochos — Alex Anagnopoulos: 

aanagnopoulos2@msn.com 

• Safety & Security — Paul Katsenes, Socrates Papadopoulos: 

pkatsenes@cox.net 

• Sons of Pericles — Greg Vassiliou, Ted Fourlis: 

sonsofpericles283@gmail.com  

• Jr. & Sr. GOYA — Karla DeLord, Jacque Petroulakis: 

kpdelord@msn.com, jacquepetro@icloud.com 

• Stewardship — Sandy Meris: sandymeris@yahoo.com 

• Sunday School — Kalli Schneider: kalliopischneider@gmail.com 

• Wedding Coordinator — Terri Alexon: terrialexon@gmail.com 

• YAL 19-29 — Elliot Staikos: text 717-682-0550 

• YAL 30-49 — Nick Papas: npapas@yahoo.com 
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Holy Communion and Intimacy 

 

For years I kept in my desk, as a bit of comic relief, a postcard advertisement for "Do-

It-Yourself Communion" which featured grape juice in a small plastic coffee creamer 

container with an oyster cracker sealed under a cellophane top. I often joked with my 

brother clergy about vending machines in the narthex stocked with "DIY 

Communion," little realizing how near the truth this joke would one day become. 

 

As the shadow of the COVID-19 Virus fell across the world, Orthodox communities in 

every land scrambled to protect their faithful members. Ultimately, Patriarchs, 

Hierarchs, and Holy Synods decided that to preserve the lives of Orthodox Christians 

public worship in our parishes must be temporarily suspended. 

 

Many 'creative' ideas were advanced regarding how to offer Holy Communion to the faithful until our 

Holy Eparchial Synod spoke more declaratively against such innovations. "Drive-through communion" 

and long forgotten modes of distribution were seriously discussed and grave concern was expressed 

about "getting communion," or even "getting MY communion."  

 

And though I, too, briefly explored such options, I could not bring myself to inflict such damage on Holy 

Orthodoxy's hard-won Eucharistic theology as expressed in our understanding of Holy Communion as a 

shared expression of sacred intimacy in the Body of Christ and not as a commodity or a "thing" one 

"gets." 

 

On Holy Wednesday evening of Holy Week, remembrance is made of the Mystical Supper and of the 

inauguration of the Divine Office of the Eucharist. St. Luke records that Jesus "reclined at the table and 

the apostles with Him. And He said to them, 'I have earnestly desired to eat this Passover with you 

before I suffer, for I say to you, I shall never again eat it until it is fulfilled in the Kingdom of God." (Lk. 

22:14-16) 

 

He continues; "And when He had taken a cup and given thanks ("evxaristia," hence, "Eucharist") He said; 

'Take this and share it among yourselves; for I say to you I will not drink of the vine from now on until 

the Kingdom of God comes.'" (v.17-18) The intimacy of this moment of sharing the Passover meal defines 

the context for the offering of the Holy Gifts and the "institution" of the Mystical Supper. Here, we 

witness fellowship among brothers and friends, a fulfilled longing to share the Passover Seder together, 

and a promise by Jesus Christ to fast from any future feast until it could again be shared together.  

 

This theme of Holy Communion as an expression of intimacy appears in the prayers we offer before 

approaching the Common Cup; "You have beguiled me with yearning O Christ..."  to which Jesus 

replies; "I have earnestly desired to eat this Passover with you before I suffer," ..."and by Your divine love 

You have changed me. But do burn away my sins in ethereal flame and let me be filled with sheer 

delight in You..."  

 

In the closing words of the New Testament, the intimacy of the wedding feast between Christ the 

Bridegroom and The Church as His Bride is invoked. "Let us rejoice and be glad and give glory to Him, 

for the marriage of the Lamb has come and His bride has made herself ready. And it was given to her to 

clothe herself in fine linen, bright and clean, for the fine linen is the righteous acts of the saints." (Rev. 

19:7-9) 

 

Correctly understood, and reinforced in numerous ways in Holy Scripture, in hymns, in sacred writings, 

expressed in the holy canons that regulate public worship, and in the  

Message from Father Apostolos 

Message continued on page 4 
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overall context and liturgical structure of the Holy Eucharist, we perceive the 

immutable truth that the reception of the Holy Gifts cannot be isolated from the 

true act of "communion" which makes their offering possible. 

 

Simply stated, just as human intimacy finds its proper context in the vessel of 

sacramental wedded union, so too does the reception of the Body and Blood of 

Christ find its proper context in the sacred assembly of the Church. The experience 

of Holy Communion begins with the invocation "Blessed is the Kingdom..." and is 'suspended' with the 

final blessing "Through the prayers of our Holy Fathers..." I say 'suspended' because we merely step into 

the ceaseless worship of the Heavens when we celebrate the Eucharist. 

 

This sacred intimacy which is expressed on two planes, the material and the mystical, must 

be shared in purity and in a manner that embraces and strengthens the underlying bond. 

Physical intimacy in marriage becomes nourishing only when the bond is healthy and true 

eros and agape are present. In the absence of love, physical intimacy becomes destructive. 

 

The spiritual intimacy that is shared in the Eucharistic Chalice must reflect the beauty and 

integrity of the New Covenant relationship that brought it into being. Communicants 

must never approach the cup on their own terms, that is to say, diminishing the Body and 

Blood of Christ to a commodity to which they are "entitled." To do so is to invite grave 

danger.  

 

St. Paul was forced to address the abuses present in the Eucharistic Assembly of the 

Corinthian Church where drunkenness and disorderly conduct was disrupting the Agape 

Feast. After rebuking their particular misdeeds and recalling the words of Institution 

uttered by Christ at the Mystical Supper, he writes; 

 

"Therefore, whoever eats the bread or drinks the cup of the Lord in an unworthy manner shall be guilty 

of the body and the blood of the Lord. But let a man examine himself and let him eat of the bread and 

drink of the cup. For he who eats and drinks, eats and drinks judgment to himself if he does not judge 

the body rightly. For this reason, many among you are sick and a number sleep (or have died). But if we 

judge ourselves rightly, we should not be judged." (1 Cor. 11:27-31) 

 

These passages inform the Church's application of canonical correction to penitents in removing them 

from the Chalice for a period of time, not to punish them but to protect them from harming themselves 

by partaking unworthily as we are reminded in the prayer; "Beholding the deifying blood, O man, be 

awe-stricken for it is a fire that burns the unworthy," and "How shall I who am unworthy dare to enter 

the bridal chamber since my garment is not a wedding garment and being bound up I shall be cast out by 

the angels."? 

 

The reception of the Holy Gifts in the context of the sacred assembly which - alone - confers 

"communion" in the context of koinonia must always reflect the communicants' fealty to the New 

Covenant relationship with God. The Holy Gifts are not magical but mystical. They reflect the 

consummation of a wedding bond lived out between the communicant and Christ. They do not confer 

it.  

 

Likewise, the celebration of the Sacred Mysteries of Christ, for which we deeply yearn after so long a 

time away, are not magical incantations. Excessive attention to the rubrics and translations advanced by 

"specialists" unveil a rationalistic misunderstanding of the rite itself. The Divine Liturgy isn't an incantation 

that must be correctly recited and invoked for the "spell" to work.  

 

Fr. Apostolos’ Message continued from page 3 

Message continued on page 5 
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Attention Organizations: 

 

Please check the Organization Contacts listings on page 2 of this issue and confirm that the information is 

correct. Email is the default contact type, but can be changed to texting or telephoning if preferred. 

 

Email any changes to both Diana at AdminAssist@holytrinityphx.org and Kristen at kvasilarakos@cox.net. 

 

It is the organization’s responsibility to inform Diana and Kristen of any updates to their listing. 

 

Thank you! 

Holy Trinity Sunday School  
 

is looking for parents and young adults to teach our youth in the 2020-21 year. 

This is a great opportunity to ensure our youth grow up knowing their 

Orthodox faith. 

 

If interested, please contact 

Kalli Schneider:  

kalliopischneider@gmail.com  

 

 

Beloved, we will have been away from one another for nearly three months when we at long last 

reassemble to celebrate our reunion and our common bond in Christ. Who among us could have 

imagined such a lengthy period of exile was possible? And who can seriously doubt that such a 

worldwide disruption has God's fingerprints on it, granted to humanity as a challenge to unify us and to 

cure the many wicked tendencies which afflict us?  

 

The path toward healing, toward reclaiming what we have surrendered in obedience and out of 

compassion to the suffering, will be marked by humility, gentleness, and compassion. We must be slow 

to speak, quick to embrace, (from a safe distance) considerate of others before ourselves, and content to 

leave the political contentiousness and endless conspiracies of those who yet walk in darkness behind us.  

 

And we will experience true Communion in that moment, not as a 'thing' to which we are entitled, not 

as an expression of individual pietism, but as an expression of mutual love in the fellowship of the 

redeemed who gather for the Heavenly Banquet to receive the Bread of Heaven. For this we greatly 

long! Each of us can echo the sentiment "I have earnestly longed to share this Paschal meal with you!" 

 

May our reunion be marked by a spirit of gratitude, meekness, and peace. 

  

Rev. Father Apostolos Hill | Dean 

Fr. Apostolos’ Message continued from page 4 
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Stewardship 

By Sandy Meris 

 

WHAT DOES STEWARDSHIP LOOK LIKE DURING  

A GLOBAL PANDEMIC? 

 

Right now, everything is different. Businesses, schools and churches have been closed. Airports are empty. 

People are staying in their homes and when we do venture out to the grocery store, most people are 

wearing face coverings. We have never experienced anything like this in our lifetime. 

 

It has been more than two months since we have come together as a church family for Sunday worship, 

coffee hour, a ministry meeting or gathering or even one of our parish luncheons. Although we have 

been physically distant, hopefully this hasn’t stopped us from still connecting with one another. 

 

Father Apostolos and Alexander Eliades quickly made the transition to live stream Divine Liturgy. Dozens 

of our parishioners have been watching, participating from a distance through Facebook. Certainly, it’s 

not the same, but somehow, we still feel a connection to one another through social media. 

 

Hopefully we have all remained in close connection with family and friends. Helping one another with 

grocery shopping, picking up supplies, perhaps delivering a meal. This has forced us to think differently 

about our connection to one another. And hopefully, it has made us better appreciate our relationships, 

our health and our church. And it has created yet another aspect of what stewardship is and what it can 

be. Not only taking care of our church, but also taking care of one another. 

 

Slowly the restrictions are beginning to loosen and soon we will be able to be back together again. And 

when that happens, hopefully we will no longer take the simple things for granted like attending church 

on a Sunday morning and catching up with our friends during coffee hour. We look forward to the day, 

very soon, when our Holy Trinity family will reunite! 

STEWARDSHIP FACTS: 

 

Did you know?... 

 

 In order to be a member in good standing, you must fill out a new Pledge Card every year and 

make a contribution toward that pledge. 

 Currently, stewardship only covers about half of Holy Trinity’s monthly expenses. The shortfall 

is made up from Festival proceeds and rental income. 

 In 2019 the average pledge per family was more than $1,200 per year. 
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Panagiota Agelakos 

Peter & Sarah Agnos 

Dorothy Ainslie 

Evan & Terri Alexon 

Nikki C. Anest 

Bettina Angelos 

John & Sandy Annos 

John Antoniadis 

Elaine Apostle 

Sheila Asala 

Chris & Angie Athens  

Helen & Constantine Balanis 

Diana Balos  

Ted & Rebecca Barabatis 

Alexandra Bates 

Scott & Stacey Beaty 

George & Stacy Benetos 

Vicki & Dan Bichekas 

Peter & Jennifer Bilitsis 

Vasiliki Bilitsis 

Helen A. Bixenman 

Anthony Boyd 

Oscar & Heidi Bracamonte 

Helen & James Bruno 

Chris & Georgia Brusalis 

Chris & Rita Bruskas 

Kristen Bruskas 

Kathrene Carras 

Frank & Alice Carris  

Dawn & Casey Cartier 

Laurel Charnas-Schiller & Todd Schiller 

George & Alexandra Chondropoulos 

Harriet Chotras 

Jim Chotras  

Athena Choukalas 

Kim & Pete Choukalas 

Katherine & Jeffrey Clark 

Martha Rose Columbus 

Andrew & Mara Contes  

Connie & James Contes 

Ed & Angie Cooper 

Jean & John Dal Pan 

Nick & Sharon Daniolos 

Stefanos & Tiffany Daniolos 

Patty Davis  

Rebecca Davis 

Len & Elaine Debickero 

Hercules Alexander Dellas 

Patrick & Karla Delord 

Tom & Irene Demas 

John & Mary Demetropoulos 

Bill C. DeMoss 

Charles C. DeMoss 

Chris DeMoss 

John & Marjorie DeMoss  

Michael & Maureen DeMoss 

Ruth & Basil Denaxas 

Alexandros & Erika Dimitriadis 

Homer & Doree Drakos  

Stanley & Fran Drozdz 

Denise Dye 

Kathryn Dye 

Dena & Christos Economopoulos 

James Elam & Lisa Glitsos Elam 

Alexander & Laura Eliades  

Ed & Katherine Fancher  

Jeff & Judy Farr 

Greg Hernandez 

Helen Fernandez 

Athanase & Georgia Fourlis 

Ted & Andi Fourlis  

Tim & Antonette Fraenkel 

Georgana Frieh 

George & Julie Froumis 

Chris & Catherine Frye 

Niki Ganolis 

Demetra Georgelos 

Diana Georgelos 

Pamela Georgelos 

Andreanna Georgiou 

Christina & Thomas Georgiou 

John Giannopoulos 

Constantine & Kristen Ginakes  

John & Polly Ginakes 

Stella Glitsos 

Jeremy & Athena Gonzales 

Eva Goodman 

Bill & Lynn Graham 

Gina Graham 

Mary Haidos  

Donald Hall 

Terry G. Harper 

Patsy Harris 

Stephanie & Gregory Heckel 

Gregory Hill 

Rev. Fr. Apostolos & Presv. Denise Hill 

Bessie Hotis 

Pavlos Kairis  

Linda & James Kalivas 

Pete & Nicole Kamboukos 

Roula & Basilis Kaneris 

Dena & Nick Kantaros 

Jean Kantaros & William King  

William & Harriet Kapolas 

Virginia S. Karegeannes 

Julie Karoutas 

James & Joann Karros  

Leonidas & Fotini Katrakis 

Christos & Kelley Katsanos 

Niki & George Katsaros 

Mary & John Katsenes  

Lori & Paul Katsenes 

Thomas Katsenes  

Helen Katsufrakis 

Poppy & Jim Kavouris 

Fanny Kechajias 

Catherine Keyser 

Virginia & Ronald Kidd 

Emily Kimmell 

Maria Kompos 

Spiros & Maria Kontakis 

Kostadinos & Anatoli Kostouros 

Angela & Dean Koumontzis 

Nikolas Koziris  

Elizabeth & Johnny Kratsas 

Nick & Marina Kretsedemas 

Tammy Kretsedemas 

James & JoAnne Kruljac 

Debbie Kunkel 

Andreas & Cindy Kyprianou 

Tassie Ladas  

Anastasia Laitsas 

John & Angie Lambrou 

Judith Lamond  

Mary & Elias Lampos 

Mary Levendi 

Lea & Mike Linaris 

Gregory Lizanich 

Efterpi Lourias 

Stephanie & James Machas 

Maria & Martin Maciejewski 

Aristotle & Evelyne Macrodimitris   

Marika Makridis 

Margarita Makris 

Julie & Felix Mamani 

Donna & Jim Manelis 

Bette Maniatis  

Maria Maniatis 

Anna Manos 

Rina & William Marinakos 

Douglas & Anna Markakis  

Leonard & Mary Lou Mastorakos  

Katerina Matheos 

Nick Maydanis 

Pamela Maydanis  

House of Stewards 

Through 05/02/2020 
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Peter & Chriss Maydanis 

Angela & Chris Mead  

Joanne Meris 

Sandy & Will Meris 

Anthony & Tania Miaoulis 

Angie Miller  

Jean & William Miller 

Paul N. Miller 

Andrew Mitchell 

Helen & Philip Mitchell 

Spyro & Effie Mousses 

William & Hannah Neal 

Matthew & Sophia Neumann 

Jerry & Kathy New 

Edna Nicely & Peter Michas  

John & Maria Nicholas 

Evelyn Nickalew 

Anthony Nicoluzakis 

AnnaMarie Nieblas 

Angelo & Marta Ntatsos 

Jeremy & Anastasia Oxley 

Else Paletsos 

Elizabeth Palmer 

Alexander & Alexia Panagiotakopoulos 

Christo & Connie Panagiotakopoulos 

Bill & Soula Papadopoulos 

Chrysoula & George Papadopoulos 

Stephanie & Socrates Papadopoulos 

Anastasia Papaioannou 

Alex & Olga Papamatheakis 

Betty Papas 

Nicholas J. Papas 

Rita & Spyros Papaspyrou 

Nicholas & Stacy Papatzimas 

Vassilia Papatzimas 

Angeline Pappas 

Irene Pappas  

John J. & Andrea M. Pappas  

Daniel & Anna Pardhe 

Athena Parmenter 

Amy Paul 

Christiana Paviet 

Katherine & Kai-Henning Pedersen 

Dina & John Pesognelli 

Fotini & Dean Pestrivas 

Zoe Pestrivas  

Kathy & Bill Petsas 

Michael & TeAnn Philippis 

Brian & Athena Pickett 

Georgia Pikoula 

Mary & Andreas Poulakidas 

Kay & George Poulos 

Panagiotes & Anthipe Pries 

Juli & Chris Pritsos 

Nicole & David Pyle 

Bertha Quinn 

Lydia Rabbitt 

Cal & Angela Raup 

Alex & Rose Rentzis 

Milton & Voula Rentzis 

Maria & Curt Ruttle 

Lois Sakkas  

Dimitra & James Sampson 

Paul Sarantes 

John Schneider 

Kalli & Warren Schneider 

Diane Sedlacek 

Chris & Terry Seretis 

George & Traci Sgouros 

John Siavelis 

Robert & Donna Sioles 

Evi & George Skintzis 

Elias & Phyllis Skoubis 

John Jr. & Toni Smirniotis 

Constantin Solomon 

Pam & Jim Solomon 

Carol Sowers  

Angelo & Marie Spanos  

Rachel & Leo Speliopoulos  

James & Christina Speros  

Elias & Theodora Staikos  

Kathryn & Jim Stamadianos 

Nitsa & Gerry Stamatelatos 

Christine & Andrew Stamatis 

Mihai Sutu 

Tony Tangalos  

Despina Tavlarides  

William & Rebecca Tavlarides 

Nick & Effie Theodore 

Gus & Mary Louise Theodoropoulos 

Jim G. Thomas 

John & Teresa Thomas  

Dcn. John & Diak. Mary Thrasher  

Kathy & Thad Tropea 

Stella & Constantine Tsantilas 

Dimitrios Tsioutsiopoulos 

Katherine & Constantine Tzavaras 

Peter & Lindsay Vardalos 

Kristen Vasilarakos 

Argyro Vasquez 

Adam & Lea Venetis 

Connie & George Venetis 

Stephanie Venetis 

Peter & Maria Vlahos 

Andrew & Sandy Vlahoulis 

Steve & Mary Vrahas  

Nicole Wakamatsu 

Ken & Angela Walker  

Catherine Wallerich 

Paula & Colin Walsh 

Paulina & Doug Watson 

Garrett Widner  

Dennis & Rose Wolfe 

Christina & Michael Wombacher 

Richard & Katina Wood 

Niki & George Zafiraki 

Anthony & Karen Zaman 

Eugenia & Dimitrios Zannis 

Katherine & George Zannis  

Zella Zannis  

Evangelia Zikos  

Kostas & Margarita Zistas 

Christina & Michael Zistatsis 

Eleanna Zistatsis 

Dimitrios Zistatsis 

Ann Zoukis 

 

 

 

 

House of Stewards 

Continued from page 6 

 

 



 

                                                                                                                    9                                 Desert Springs June & July 2020 

Welcome Back! 

 
Welcome Back to Holy Trinity Cathedral! 

 
It is with great pleasure that we announce the reopening our beloved Cathedral! We do so, using an 
abundance of caution and copious preparations to keep everyone safe and healthy. Fully reopening 
the parish will occur utilizing a “phased-in” approach. We will begin at Phase 1 allowing for no 
greater than 100 participants. The phases of reopening are being conducted in accordance with 
guidelines from our Metropolis as well as the CDC, Arizona Department of Health, and the Arizona 
Governor’s Office. 
 

Divine Liturgy services will resume at 9:30 a.m. on Sunday, June 14, 2020. 
(There will not be Orthros services during Phase 1) 

 
A second Divine Liturgy will be held on Fridays beginning Friday, June 19th at 9:00 a.m. This service is 
reserved for our parishioners who are age 65 or older, are immune compromised, or have underlying 
health conditions. All attendees will be asked to sign-in in the Narthex. This is required by the 
Metropolis so that we may contact people should there be an outbreak. 
 
Here is What to Expect… 
 
Prior to Your Arrival: 
 •Registration is Required – We can only allow 100 people inside the church per service. Therefore, 

 each family must make a reservation to secure a seat by going to: 
   https://tinyurl.com/HTLiturgy and filling out the required information. Each family member’s 

 name who will be attending church must be included on the list.  
 
 We have reserved a few spots only for our parishioners who are not comfortable with 
 technology. Those people may call the church office at 602-264-7863 and speak with Diana 
 Camacho or leave a message on the machine to secure their reservation. Please include first 
 and last name, how many people from your household will be attending, the date of the 
 church service, and a return phone number.  

 
For the Sunday services registrations must be made no later than noon on the Friday preceding 
each Sunday. Reservations may be made for only one Sunday at a time. Only family members 
residing in the same household will be seated together. 
 

•Stay Home if Ill – If you or a family member is feeling ill, please stay home. Also, please stay at 
home if you or a family member in your household has been exposed to someone diagnosed 
with Covid19 within the past 2 weeks.   

•Take Your Temperature – Please take your temperature at home before coming to church. 
Epidemiologists recommend anyone with a temperature of 100.4 degrees or higher stay 
home. 

Welcome Back! continued on page 10 

https://tinyurl.com/HTLiturgy
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•Bring a Face Covering or Mask – We ask each person to 
arrive with your own face covering or mask and it must be 
worn upon entering the church and the entire duration of 
being inside the Cathedral.  

•Download the Divine Liturgy – All service books, prayers and 
bulletins have been removed from the pews. For those 
who wish to follow along, please download the Liturgy 
www.goarch.org/chapel. The Liturgy can be downloaded 
in either Greek or English. 

 
Upon Your Arrival: 

•Social Distance Greetings – Please remain at least 6’ away from others at all times. This includes 
6’ to the front, back, left, and right. Please refrain from embracing or touching other 
parishioners. Remember, this is not just for your safety but for the safety of your fellow 
parishioners. 

•Please use Hand Sanitizer – Please use hand sanitizer prior to entering the Cathedral. Hand 
sanitizer stations will be available for use outside the Cathedral. 

•Follow the Signs – Signage will direct you once you arrive. Please follow the signs and arrows 
placed on the ground and throughout the Cathedral. 

•Let us Guide You – Your Parish Council members will be on duty to seat, guide, and direct you. 
Please follow directions and instructions from your Parish Council members. Remember to 
please be patient as we will be seating families together using social distancing measures. 

•Candles and Donations – You can still light a candle in the Narthex and leave a donation, 
however, candles will be distributed to parishioners by the Parish Council members. Other 
donations or stewardship contributions can be placed in these baskets as well. 

•Venerating Icons – Upon entering the Narthex, please refrain from using physical contact when 
venerating the icons. 

 
During Liturgy: 

•No Trays Will be Passed – We will not pass the offering trays during the service. We ask 
parishioners who wish to make their regular stewardship contribution or wish to make a 
donation, to please do so in the candle offering trays in the Narthex. 

•Communion – Communion will be offered at the very end of Liturgy for those who are prepared 
to and wish to receive. As always, rows will be released by Parish Council members. 
Parishioners are asked to stay a minimum of 6’ apart from one another while waiting in line to 
receive communion. Please remain on the lines that are placed on the carpet down the center 
aisle. As you approach the chalice, place your hands over your chest, tilt your head back and 
Father will distribute communion in your mouth. Do not touch the spoon or cloth. Once you 
receive communion you will be directed by the Parish Council to one of the side doors to exit 
the church and proceed to your car. Please be prepared to not return to your pew once you 
receive communion. Antidoran will not be distributed during Phase 1. Parishioners who do not 
receive communion will be instructed to leave following communion through the side doors. 

 

Welcome Back! continued on page 11 

Welcome Back! Continued from page 9 

http://www.goarch.org/chapel
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Liturgical Services will continue to be live streamed 

by Father Apostolos and Alexander until further notice. 

  

 

LIVE-STREAMING PLATFORM INSTRUCTIONS 

 

If you have a Facebook account: 

Like our Facebook page: 

Holy Trinity Greek Orthodox Cathedral - Phoenix, AZ 

You will receive updates when we are live. 

 

If you DO NOT have a Facebook account: 

1.  Go to holytrinityphx.org 

2.  Below the picture of Father Apostolos, find the link for accessing our Facebook where the stream-

ing takes place. 

3.  Click the link 

4.  Scroll down until you come upon the video of the live service 

5.  If Facebook asks you to log in, simply click "Not Now" 

 

If you have any questions or still cannot access our streams, please seek out help from someone you 

know who is already able to get them, or if you do not know of anyone who can help, email Alexan-

der Eliades: aeliades@holytrinityphx.org 

 

"So humble yourselves under the mighty power of God, 

and at the right time He will lift you up in honor. 

Give all your worries and cares to God, for He cares about you!" 

(1 Pet. 5:6,7)  

 
 

•Using the Restrooms – Please use caution when using the restrooms in the Cathedral as they are 
small and have tight quarters. Please thoroughly wash hands and keep 6’ apart from others.   

•Paperless Worship – All Liturgical books and prayers have been removed from the pews. Please 
feel free to follow along with the Liturgy on your cell phone. 

 
Upon Your Departure: 

•Limit Gathering – Upon the completion of Liturgy, please refrain from gathering in the Narthex 
or outside the Cathedral.  

•No Coffee Hour – Coffee Hour will not be held during Phase 1. 
 
Please remember that this is temporary! We understand that it is difficult and feels strange 

conducting Liturgy in this manner. Let us remember that this too shall pass and hopefully soon 
we will all return to our church without any restrictions. Until then we ask for your patience 
and compliance. And we encourage you to find ways to have fellowship with family and 
friends in a safe and healthy manner. 

 
May God Keep and Protect Us All! 

Welcome Back! Continued from page 10 

 

holytrinityphx.org
mailto:aeliades@holytrinityphx.org
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Cleaning Regimen 

 
 

HOLY TRINITY CATHEDRAL IS PREPARED FOR YOUR RETURN 
 
We have been hard at work preparing for Holy Trinity’s reopening. Father Apostolos, 
Alexander Eliades, the Parish Council, and our caretakers together have implemented a 
cleaning regimen to keep our parishioners as safe as possible as we begin Phase 1 of reopening 
the Cathedral.  
 
Below are the steps we are taking to thoroughly and continuously clean and sanitize the 
Cathedral following the Centers for Disease Control guidelines and using Environmental 
Protection Agency approved disinfectants. 
 
Prior to and after each service the following items are sanitized: 

Doorknobs and door handles 
Countertops 
Light switches 
Wood surfaces on the pews 
Kneelers in the pews 
Cathedral bathrooms 
Drinking fountains 
Floors in Narthex 
Altar  

 
We have taken the following additional steps to ensure your safety: 

Change HVAC air filters more frequently  
Removed all Liturgy books, Bibles, and laminated prayers from the pews 
Removed all paper bulletins, Stewardship cards, and other brochures from the Narthex  
Placed blue tape down the aisles of the Cathedral in 6’ intervals to keep the appropriate 

distance during Communion 
Put HEPA filters in vacuum cleaners 
Obtained surgical masks as back-ups for those who show up without a mask 
Obtained hand sanitizer station  

 
We emphasize that parishioners who are at a higher risk for severe illness from COVID-19 (65 
years or older, have underlying medical conditions, been exposed to the virus, or are 
experiencing symptoms) are strongly encouraged to refrain from attending services. 
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JOIN PHILOPTOCHOS 2020 
 

We are the right hand of the Church! We would like you to know that membership to Philoptochos IS 

IMPORTANT for our community, the Archdiocese and Metropolis.   

 

Invitation to Philoptochos: 

 

NAME: ______________________________________________________________ 

 

ADDRESS: ___________________________________________________________ 

 

       ___________________________________________________________ 

 

PHONE: (_____) _____________ CHECK #__________________________ AMOUNT: ________________________ 

 

$15 will be sent to the Archdiocese and $15 to the Metropolis. Any amount over $30 will be retained for our 

chapter charities and obligations. 

 

Mail your membership to: 

St. Katherine’s Philoptochos of HTC Membership 2019, 1973 E. Maryland Avenue, Phoenix, AZ 85016 

Holy Trinity’s St. Katherine Philoptochos 

Alex Anagnopoulos, President 

St. Katherine faceted glass 

icon in the south wing of 

the Narthex. 

“FRIENDS OF THE POOR”  
An organization where membership is an honor & a privilege.  

JOIN & ENRICH YOUR LIFE!  

ATTENTION HOLY TRINITY GRADUATES: 

 

Due to the COVID-19 shut down, 

Philoptochos has decided to extend the 

deadline for the scholarship application. The 

new deadline is Sunday, June 14th. Please 

ignore the May 31 deadline that was written 

on previous application forms.  

The updated form is on page 14.  

 

Thank you and good luck! 
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Holy Trinity’s St. Katherine Philoptochos 

Alex Anagnopoulos, President 

 
June 14, 2020 
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Light a Virtual Candle 

In this time more than ever we need prayer. 

As we unfortunately cannot come light our own candles, 

we have set up this ability to do so virtually! 

 

Please click the link above and follow the instructions. 

Enter your name and the names of those you wish prayed for 

in the PayPal “Notes” section, 

and Father Apostolos or Alexander 

will light a candle and say a prayer for you. 

 

Light a Candle 

Bible Study 

 

From Father: 

 

I will begin offering our weekly Bible Study on 

Saturday mornings at 10:00am on Zoom. 

Zoom is a video conferencing website that 

allows for large gatherings to hold meetings 

on line. The details are provided below. 

 

Trust me! If I can figure this out, ANYONE 

can! All you need to do is to go to this website https://www.zoom.us/ 

 

Once there, you will notice at the top of the screen and to the right the Join a meeting option. Click the 

option and enter the Meeting ID 360-179-3722 and Password HTPhoenix 

 

Zoom allows us up to 100 participants. If we actually have 100 participants I will probably faint and be 

unable to conduct the study! :) 

 

We will be examining the Magnificat of the Virgin Mary as recorded in St. Luke's Gospel and comparing 

it with the very similar canticle of praise offered by Hannah in the first book of Samuel. It should be 

informative and fun! 

 

God bless and keep you all well, protected under the shelter of His wings, and filled with the peace that 

comes with knowing that He watches over us! 

 

In Christ, 

 

Rev. Father Apostolos Hill | Dean 

 

https://holytrinityphx.us11.list-manage.com/track/click?u=2537ebfc97159097009e7b6cf&id=41d6a27555&e=e72e02e4a4
https://www.zoom.us/
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Father on Instagram 
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St. Nectarios Books & Beyond 

By Rita Papaspyrou  

 

During the month of June we celebrate the Feast  

of Holy Pentecost. 

 

The Feast of Holy Pentecost is celebrated each 

year on the fiftieth day after the Great and Holy 

Feast of Pascha (Easter) and ten days after the Feast of the 

Ascension of Christ. The Feast is always celebrated on a Sunday. 

 

The Feast commemorates the descent of the Holy Spirit upon the 

Apostles on the day of Pentecost, a feast of the Jewish tradition. It 

also celebrates the establishment of the Church through the 

preaching of the Apostles and the baptism of the thousands who 

on that day believed in the Gospel message of salvation through 

Jesus Christ. The Feast is also seen as the culmination of the 

revelation of the Holy Trinity. 

 

The Apostles of our Lord were gathered together in one place. 

Suddenly, a sound came from heaven like a rushing wind, filling 

the entire house where they were sitting. Then, tongues of fire 

appeared, and one sat upon each one of Apostles. They were all 

filled with the Holy Spirit and began to speak in other languages as 

directed by the Spirit (Acts 2:1-4). 

 

The Bible records that on that day about three thousand were baptized. Following, the book of Acts 

states that the newly baptized continued daily to hear the teaching of the Apostles, as the early Christians  

met together for fellowship, the breaking of bread, and for prayer. Many wonderful signs and miracles 

were done through the Apostles, and the Lord added to the Church daily those who were being saved 

(Acts 2:42-47). 

 

In the icon of Pentecost we see the fulfillment of the promise of the Holy Spirit, sent down upon the 

Apostles who will teach the nations and baptize them in the name of the Holy Trinity. Here we see that 

the Church is brought together and sustained in unity through the presence and work of the Holy Spirit, 

that the Spirit guides the Church in the missionary endeavor throughout the world, and that the Spirit 

nurtures the Body of Christ, the Church, in truth and love.  
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Music Ministry 

by Terri Alexon, Director  

 

Sing to God, sing praises to His name; 

Lift up a song for Him who rides through the deserts.  

Psalm 68:4 

 

As summer approaches, the Music Ministry is usually looking forward to vacations and a break from 

weekly rehearsals, but this year is quite different! Now, the Cathedral and Byzantine Choirs are looking 

forward to getting clearance to gear up to sing once again as a group.  

 

One such choir member missing singing in church is Marianna Kaneris. Music has been a large part of 

Marianna's life ever since the age of six when she began playing piano. "I have fond memories of listening 

to the choir sing during services, especially during Holy Week and Easter when I was growing up," she 

said.  

 

Singing first soprano, Marianna has participated in several different 

choirs throughout the years and enjoys singing in the Holy Trinity 

Cathedral Choir, contributing her vocal experience for others now as 

an adult.  

 

Marianna commented that she feels fortunate to be part of the Holy 

Trinity community and for the opportunity to have grown up 

participating in youth choir, dance, Sunday School and Greek School. 

"It’s nice to be able to give back to my parish community in the ways I 

can," she added.  

 

Currently, Marianna is a graduate student at Arizona State University 

studying psychology. Aside from music, her hobbies include drawing, 

painting, and cooking. She also loves being outdoors and spending 

time with friends and family. "My Orthodox faith, culture and Greek 

heritage are very important to me," she said. "I treasure the opportunities I’ve had to travel back to 

Greece and maintain my roots and connection." 

 

Would you or your child like to create wonderful memories and join in the choral fellowship like 

Marianna?  If so, please venture up to the loft  when the church is open for worship or send an email to 

htphxmusicdirector@gmail.com.  

 

 And by the way, did you know singing is praying TWICE? 

 

mailto:htphxmusicdirector@gmail.com
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Parishioners at Home 
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Parishioners at Home 
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Follow Holy Trinity 

Cathedral on Facebook 
 

The page offers news of our Parish Community,  

in addition to offering links to podcasts and 

videos of many of our services. 

Rain In The Desert 
 

Link to recordings of Father’s 

sermons: http://

www.ancientfaith.com/

podcasts/rain  

Sermons can also be found 

on the Cathedral website at 

www.holytrinityphx.org. 

Our Church Family 

 

Funeral 

“Surely goodness and mercy 

shall follow me all the days 

of my life; and I shall dwell in 

the House of the Lord 

forever.”  

Psalm 23:6  

 

05/18/2020 

Harriet Sioles 

May her memory be eternal. 

Holy Trinity Academy 

By Juli Pritsos 

 

 

Contact me at 

julipritsos@holytrinityacademyphx.org  

for more information. HTA is enrolling now for 

preschool and kindergarten for the upcoming 2020-

2021 school year. Call now for a tour at 602-248-

3881. 

https://www.facebook.com/holytrinityphx.org/
http://www.ancientfaith.com/podcasts/rain
http://www.ancientfaith.com/podcasts/rain
http://www.ancientfaith.com/podcasts/rain
http://www.holytrinityphx.org
mailto:julipritsos@holytrinityacademyphx.org
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Sunday School 

Submitted by Kalli Schneider 

 

Hello from all of us here at  

Holy Trinity Sunday School ministry!  

 

First of all, we would like to say to all of our wonderful Holy Trinity  

families and children that we miss you so much. We miss seeing all of  

your children’s smiles and laughs. We miss seeing them walking (or running!) down the hallways. We 

miss sneaking a wave to your children during Liturgy as we pass by each other. We miss their questions 

and comments as we talk with them and teach them about our Orthodox faith. And we look forward to 

doing that all again when we reconvene and it is safe to return to our classrooms and be together!!! 

 

With this strange and unprecedented situation that we are in, we have been given many gifts as well. We 

have been given the time to pause and reflect. We have been given the time to pray about our past, 

present and future. We have been given the gift to reset and re-energize.  

 

Our Sunday School ministry is taking advantage of those gifts with both the help of our Lord and our 

clergy and administration. Our parish is so blessed to have Father Apostolos and Pastoral Assistant 

Alexander Eliades reach out to us and to our children in our homes with the many Facebook, Zoom and 

Instagram lessons and liturgical services. Father will be continuing Summer Sunday School through Zoom 

every Sunday. Hope and Joy will meet on ZOOM at 1pm and Jr/Sr GOYA will meet at 2pm. (Meeting 

ID: 360 179 3722, password is HTPhoenix) Alexander will continue his wonderful reflections about 

Orthodoxy and our Saints every Tuesday and Thursday on Facebook.  

 

During this shutdown, Holy Trinity has continued to communicate and come together on ideas about 

your children’s Sunday School ministry. There are many ideas on what can we do better, what works, 

what doesn’t work, what will help your children grow in our Orthodox faith in the love and light of 

Christ.  

 

I also have had time to reflect and pray about the past. I have been involved with Sunday School since 

our oldest child, John was 3 years old. He is now 24 years old and our 5th & 6th grade Sunday School 

teacher. I have to say that I have received many more gifts from being involved in this ministry, our 

church and our faith than I have given. I have loved seeing the children in our parish, in our community 

grow into young adults that are now involved in our church. It truly is a rewarding ministry to be 

involved in. Our youth are our future. We hear it all the time. But as a parent of young adults, I SEE it! 

You will see it! Your children are our future Sunday School teachers, our future parish council members, 

our future choir, future chanters, …I could go on and on. I remember a sermon years ago that rings true 

every day. Instead of saying or thinking “I have to teach Sunday School this Sunday” or “I have to 

prepare for the Christmas pageant”, we replace one phrase “have to” with “GET TO”. “I GET to teach 

Sunday School this Sunday” and “I GET to prepare for the Christmas pageant”. I feel so blessed that I was 

given this gift to be a part of Holy Trinity’s youth through Sunday School. So as I pray and think about 

the future, it is time for someone else to receive these beautiful gifts of “getting” to work with our youth. 

We are seeking out new Sunday School director/co-directors and teachers.  I along with Father Apostolos 

and Pastoral Assistant Alexander will be working with our new directors and all of our Sunday School 

teachers, old and new. We will be working to enhance our curriculum and strengthen our ministry, 

allowing our children to grow even more in our Orthodox faith.  

Sunday School Message continued on page 23 
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Sunday School is resetting and re-energizing and you can be a part of this Holy Trinity youth ministry. 

Sunday School currently has 7 teacher openings and 2 co-director openings! What an exciting time to 

get involved! Be a part of making Sunday School fresh and new for our most precious part of our parish, 

our community, our church family, our children! Father Apostolos and Alexander are working on 

refreshing our curriculum and we will all work together to make our Sunday School, your children’s 

Sunday School inspiring. WE want to hear your kids say “I GET to go to Sunday School today!”  

Here are our opportunities for Sunday School for the 2020-2021 school year: 

 

Classroom  Teacher    Assistant 

 

PreK/Kindergarten Pamela Maydanis/Sharon Daniolos  OPEN 
 
1st/2nd/3rd Grade  Katie Meris    OPEN 
 
4th/5th/6th Grade  John Schneider    OPEN 
 
7th/8th Grade  Kathy (Katsalis) New   OPEN 
 
Youth Forum  OPEN     OPEN 
 
Co-Director  OPEN     OPEN 
 
Co-Director  OPEN     OPEN 
 
So, as you can see, there are so many wonderful opportunities for you to be involved. If you have any questions, please reach out to 
Father Apostolos at papoulihill@gmail.com, Pastoral Assistant Alexander Eliades at aeliades@holytrinityphx.org or Kalli Schneider @ 
602-568-3139 or at kalliopischneider@gmail.com 

Sunday School Message continued from page 22 

mailto:papoulihill@gmail.com
mailto:aeliades@holytrinityphx.org
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Congratulations to Our Grads! 

 

8th Grade, High School, and College 

Composition by Caroline Economopoulos 
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8th Grade 
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8th Grade 
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High School 
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High School 
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High School 
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High School 
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High School 
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College 
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College 
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College 
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Your 2020 Desert Springs Subscription 

Desert Springs Subscription 

 

Enjoy color copies of Holy Trinity Cathedral’s Desert Springs delivered to you! 

 

$3 per issue 

 

There are 11 issues (June and July is one combined issue) for $33 

 

Name: ___________________________________________________ 

 

Street Address: _____________________________________________ 

 

City, ST, Zip: _______________________________________________ 

 

Contact Phone:  __________________________ 

 

Return this form to the Church Office or contact Kristen at 602-332-8809 or  

kvasilarakos@cox.net for more information. 

 

Office use: Payment received on (date) ___ / ___ / ___ 

 

Desert Diamonds 

Senior Parishioners 

and their guests 

 

Dear Desert Diamonds and Friends,  

 

 

 

 

With Christ's love,  

Julie Karoutas  

email: juliekaroutas@gmail.com 

cell: 623-313-8720 call or text 

Greek School 

Irene Dartoozos Mackos, Director  

Gabriella Papatzimas, Teacher  

See you in September! 

See you in September! 

mailto:kvasilarakos@cox.net
mailto:juliekaroutas@gmail.com
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From Pastoral Assistant Alexander Eliades 

 

Hello Beloved Parishioners, 

 

I hope this email finds you well and I know you’re yearning to be back with your Church family. Father 

and I miss you all deeply and along with your Parish Council, are working constantly to reach the 

guidelines to bring us all together again.  

 

As we head into these Summer months, we’re switching our Youth Zoom calls to Sundays! We’ll be 

meeting with Hope/Joy at 1pm and Jr. and Sr. Goya at 2pm (Meeting ID: 360 179 3722 and the 

Password is HTPhoenix). A reminder that watching Father’s reflections as well as mine on Instagram and 

Facebook respectively is a great way to stay connected to your Church and Faith at this time. Please take 

the time to do so and afterwards talk about them with your family! 

 

We know that this has been a difficult time and that watching the Live Stream is NO replacement for 

worshipping together in Church so we cannot wait to be reunited with you all. 

 

Love in Christ, 

 

Alexander Eliades 

Pastoral Assistant, Holy Trinity Cathedral 

OPA—Orthodox Parents Association 

Dianna Scaccia, Co-President 

Paulina Watson, Co-President 

 cjecomom@gmail.com, 

Paulina Watson 

602-740-9350 

Paulinawatson25@gmail.com 

Dianna Scaccia 

602-323-4615 

discaccia@gmail.com 

mailto:cjecomom@gmail.com
mailto:Paulinawatson25@gmail.com
mailto:discaccia@gmail.com
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Little Lambs 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Want to get involved? 

The Little Lambs Youth Group 

is looking for an energetic parent or young adult  

that would like to assist for the 2020-21 Activity Year. 

 

Little Lambs Group = newborns to Kindergarten 

 

If interested, please contact Angela Scopelianos 

angelagarozzo@gmail.com or (913) 638-5991  

 

Youth Online 

mailto:angelagarozzo@gmail.com
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

 

 Congratulatory and Happy Ads! 

 

In each issue, Desert Springs will offer  the opportunity for our community to share good news 

with others! Ads will be a standard 1/8” of a page (horizontal).  

 

This is the place to recognize your family, 

friends and fellow parishioners for 

anniversaries, birthdays, graduations, get wells, 

awards, special accomplishments, good deeds, 

above-and-beyond volunteering—anything 

that is positive, endearing and thoughtful. 

 

Cost is $20 per ad for one issue. Photos are 

acceptable. 

 

 

 

Fill out the form and include an optional photo and full payment (cash or check) and drop in 

the boxes in the Narthex and Church Office or mail to Kristen Vasilarakos c/o Holy Trinity 

Cathedral, 1973 E. Maryland Avenue, Phoenix, 85016. Checks payable to Holy Trinity 

Cathedral. Or contact Kristen at kvasilarakos@cox.net for more information. 

 

Ads will be designed by the Desert Springs staff. Submitter will be contacted  prior to publishing 

if editing of the content of the wording is needed. 

 

 

 

 

Congratulatory and Happy Ads for the Desert Springs monthly publication: 

 

Wording: _______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

I understand the staff will design the ad at their discretion and will contact me if content changes are 

needed. _____ (initial) 

 

I need the included photo returned to me. Yes    No _____ (initial) 

 

I am including $20 by cash or check (checks payable to Holy Trinity Cathedral). _____ (initial) 

 

I wish to remain anonymous.   Yes    No _____ (initial) 

 

Submitter’s Name: ____________________________________________ 

 

Submitter’s Contact Phone: __________________ Contact Email: ________________________________ 

 

 

Sample Size 

 

  

 


